
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting 

March 20, 2019 

Present: Mike Bauer, Nadia Camarena, Matthew Endres, Steve Kelnhofer, Mary Ketterhagen, Barb 
Piechowski, Larry Richardson, Jim Stewart, Carmen Valenzuela, Mike Vander Sanden, Dan Zeleske,        
Fr. Ryan.  

Excused: Cheri Sheehy, Katy Schuessler. 

Absent:  

Opening Prayer: Led by Fr. Ryan 

Holy Family Vision and Mission Statements read by all. 

Minutes of approved as written. 

Old Business: 

 A. Commission Education 

 Positive feed-back per Fr. Ryan. 

 Per council members discussion: we will plan on sharing the videos with the parish again, 
 probably in Fall.  The plan includes checking with the commission directors in order to track 
 parishioner response. 

 B. Way of the Cross 

 All who have led the stations report that all is going well at both St. Mary’s and Sacred Heart. 

Strategic Plan 

Larry Richardson led the council in a discussion/review of the strategic plan.  Each goal and action was 
reviewed.  Larry will take the suggested corrections and revise the strategic plan to reflect these.  He will 
send the updated plan out electronically to all council members. The goal to bring the finalized plan to 
the All-Commissions meeting on 4/4/2019. 

New Business 

 A. The Pastor’s Moment 

 Fr. Ryan reported that the Facilities Committee is working on a 15-20 year master plan.  
 Consideration is being given to hiring a professional firm to help with the analysis. 

 Volunteers are being recruited to take photos at parish events to have available for the Holy 
 Family Facebook page. 

 A merger with Presentation Parish as well as Our Risen Savior has been put on hold for now.  
 The priest team will continue to cover sacramental needs for both parishes. 

 The finance committee continues to work on the budget and is presently on the second draft.  

 The priest team is reviewing the Mass and events cancellation policy. 

  



 B. Pastoral Council Commissions Meeting – April 4th 

 Some of the commissions are planning on meeting at a different time.  Fr Ryan and Larry will 
 evaluate. 

 C. Pastoral Council Membership Committee 

 Mike Vander Sanden will chair the committee. 

 D. Farewell Party for Fr. John 

 There is a farewell party planned at the KC Hall for June 30th.  Larry will check into reserving a 
 table for council.   

 Closing Prayer: Led by Jim Stewart  

 Closing prayer for November will be led by Mike Bauer  

  

 


